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May, June, July 2018
Summer Schedule begins June 3 - One Service at 9:30 a.m.

Last Sunday for Sunday Church School is May 27, Memorial Day weekend. No Sunday Church School in summer.
Bethesda returns to its regular schedule of  two services 8:30 & 11:00 a.m. in September

Brothers and Sisters,

Grace and peace to you during this continued Easter Season! 
I hope and pray you spend time with this newsletter and all 
the happenings of our community at Bethesda. It is a blessed 
and full season of life as we enter into our second year of 
ministry together.

As a congregation, we are working on a variety of aspects 
of our life together as a congregation from updating some 
housekeeping and administrative tasks, working on major 
building repairs, budding outreach ministries, etc. There is 
much happening! I invite you to pray for those in leadership 
and attend to the Spirit’s moving as to how you are feeling 
called to become involved. 

As pastor of this vibrant community, one of the aspects of 
the ministry I see developing that is vital for the health and 
growth over the next many years, is the development of the 
ministry to our youth and families. This focus has been two 
fold: 	

1. Attending to the relationship between the 
Congregational life of Bethesda and the School 
life through Bethesda Child Care Center. 	

2. Deepening the welcome and care of children and families 
in the every day life of the ministry specifically Sunday 
worship times. 

You’ve likely heard me say it before: BCCC is one of 
Bethesda’s greatest assets for ministry to the community of 
Bay Village. The work of BCCC and the faithful ministry of 
Mrs. Christa Elias the director is not separate from what we 
do as a congregation. Rather, it is an extension of who we 
are as a faith community. Christa and the faithful teachers 
have collaborated with the church office and others in the 
congregation. There is however so much more we can do 
together to strengthen our service to the community and to 
the families involved.

Come the Spring, Christa and I have been discussing 
integrating into the regular schedule a weekly time for me to 
have with the children for story telling, prayer and song.

I will also seek to become more present at school gatherings 
and family activities that BCCC has scheduled. 

The ministry of children and families on Sunday mornings is 
an ongoing process of learning how we as a congregation 
we can become more welcoming to children and their parents 
into worship and still offer a meaningful worship experience 
for all involved. 

One of the most important pieces is remembering it takes 
each one of us to work to set the tone for our church so that 
everyone knows that children are a vital and important part 
of worship. If you are one without children and you see a 
parent who’s struggling to juggle worship and children, ask 
if there’s a way you can help out. We’ve begun also to invite 
more younger folks into leadership of worship by reading, 
leading prayers, serving communion, walking in procession 
during feast days, gathering around the font for a baptism, 
and so on. 

The more children are a part of what we do as the people of 
God, the more they will become a part of the people of God! 
The point is to involve children in every aspect of worship 
and to do so as often as possible. 

Brothers and sisters, children aren’t the future of the church. 
They ARE the church. Thank you for the myriad of ways you 
as a people of faith have committed to the formation and faith 
development of the youngest of God’s people! I would also 
ask that you pray into the ways you see Bethesda growing 
and deepening it’s care for all ages especially our youngest 
members.

When this is done well, the community of Jesus Christ is 
enriched by new energy, unexpected grace and radical 
welcome! I look forward to the ways God is calling us forward 
in the future to be the children of God together at Bethesda 
on the Bay Lutheran Church!

Yours on the journey, Pastor Angela

Jesus said, "Let the little children come to me, and do not stop them;
 for it is to such as these that the kingdom of heaven belongs."

Matthew 19:14
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NEEDED: USHERS

We need volunteer members to complete our 
ushering crew. This is a fine opportunity to 
serve our church and our Lord. If you are 

available for service and would like to assist, 
please call Tom Kelly at 892-7839.

Your Time To Make a Joyful Noise!

SOLOISTS’ OPPORTUNITY

We are looking for musicians to perform during the Offertory 
this Summer!

Please consider one of the open dates on the calendar on 
the Choir bulletin board near the robe storage area.

Instrumentalists as well as vocalists, from high school 
through higher, are encouraged to share their talents in His 
Name!

Simply give Director of Music, Eric Richardson
 a call 440.935.6293

SUMMER CHOIR

The famous Summer Choir will debut June 10, July 8, and 
August 12 (the second Sunday of each summer month.) 
This is a great chance to sing with us! Rehearsal at 9:00 
a.m. that Sunday. If you would like to review the music 
beforehand, let Director of Music, Eric Richardson know, 
at 440.935.6293.

Eric L. Richardson, Retired 
Choral Clinician, Adjudicator
Director of Music, Bethesda-on-the-Bay Lutheran Church

Summer Walks With Pastor Angela
Tuesdays 2:00 pm

May 22, June 26, July 31, Aug 21

Spend part of a summer afternoon walking through the 
woods of Huntington Reservation in Bay Village. Walks 
will be between 30 - 60 minutes and low intensity. Good 
walking shoes are helpful with some of the unpaved 
paths. Meet at the Wolf Park lot at the Reservation trail 
head. Porter Creek Road is north off Wolf, across from 
Bethesda on the Bay, and east of the Nature Center. 
(Speak with Pastor Angela if you need help locating the 
meeting spot.) 

Communion Visitation Ministry 
Sunday, June 24th 10:45 - 12:00 

Help to share Christ’s gift of Sacrament of Holy 
Communion and the gift of your presence with Bethesda’s 
shut-in and homebound members. Training for lay 
visitation ministry will be in addition to the visits Pastor 
Angela is already making and ensure that Bethesda’s 
many homebound members receive more frequent 
visitation and Holy Communion. During this training, 
Pastor Angela will provide helpful “how tos” for the visits 
including a brief handbook, answer questions you may 
have, and discuss when to visit. If you’re interested in 
participating or have questions about this training, please 
connect with pastor Angela. Note that a light brunch will 
be provided on the morning of the training.

Coffee at Mojos with Pastor Angela
10:00am - 11:00am

Thursday, June 21, July 26, August 23

Take a little time out to share fellowship and friendship 
with others. Mojos Coffee is located on Dover Center in 
Bay Village. Pastor Angela will gather there and invites 
anyone to come and visit. Stay the whole time or drop 
in. Come take a chance to get to know one another 
better! No coffee drinking required!



BETHESDA ON THE BAY 2018 ENERGY AUDIT SUMMARY

Jim Chorba

An audit of all Bethesda On The Bay energy systems was recently completed by Energility, LLC.  The audit recommends the 
Implementation of five Energy Conservation Measures (ECMs) to achieve a reduction in greenhouse gas of 63.7 metric tons 
per year (current total 109.2 tons) and an energy cost reduction of 50% or $10,377 per year. The cost to implement the entire 
project is approximately $107,000. When anticipated rebates of $5,747 from First Energy Company and Columbia Gas of Ohio 
are applied, the implementation cost drops to approximately $101,000, including 4% for project management.  Total projected 
annual savings are $13,169, including $5,775 from natural gas, $4,602 from electricity, and $2,792 in maintenance savings. 

The Five Energy Conservation Measures

UPGRADE HEATING SYSTEM WITH NEW HIGH EFFICIENCY BOILERS
The existing heating system is inefficient because it is oversized (maximum heating design capacity 2100 kBtu/h), well past 
its useful life (50+ years ), less than 75% efficient, serves two separate areas, and the two existing boilers do not back-up each 
other. The audit was conducted in accordance with the guidance of American Society of Heating, Refrigeration, and Air-
Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE) Publication RP-669, SP-56 Procedures for Commercial Building Energy Audits. The Energility 
recommendation is to replace the existing boilers with at least two high efficiency (>96%) condensing boilers with a heating 
capacity of from 800 to 1200 kBtu/h. The new system will provide continued heating capacity should one boiler be disabled, 
reduce energy costs, lower maintenance costs, improve space comfort for occupants, and Increase the environmental 
performance of the heating system.

IMPROVE SPACE TEMPERATURE CONTROLS
Energility recommends connecting the four existing boiler zone pumps to Wireless Programmable Thermostats and using 
optimized temperature settings including a “Night Setback” strategy.  In addition, thermostatic valves will be added to as many 
as 20 hot water radiators to allow Individual control of heat in each room. 

IMPLEMENT “BEST PRACTICES”
Best Practices recommendations include:
    Establish a preventative maintenance contract for HVAC systems (TBD).
    Modify schedule for exterior sign and upgrade exterior lighting sensors to silicon photocells.
    Repair bricks and mortar near top of east Sanctuary wall.
    Reduce set-point for hot water systems.
    Utilize low flow aerators on sinks.
    Use Energy Star or Design Lights Consortium (DSL) products whenever possible.
    Inspect and replace weather-stripping on doors and window seals as necessary.   

RETROCOMMISSION  MECHANICAL SYSTEMS 
Energility recommends a tune-up of the existing heating and cooling systems including the roof-top air conditioning units 
(RTUs), ductwork, dampers, temperature and humidity controls and sensors, control valves and pumps, fan motors, sheaves, 
belts, wiring, etc. The purpose of this retrocommission is to bring the systems back to design operation specifications by first 
checking for functionality and condition, and then cleaning and/or repairing individual components as necessary.  

UPGRADE TO LIGHT EMITTING DIODE (LED) LIGHTING TECHNOLOGY
An upgrade to new LED lighting will reduce lighting power consumption while improving the illumination of the spaces through 
better light quality.  LED bulbs have an operational lifetime expectation of minimally five years of continuous operation, thus 
requiring maintenance work less often, and thereby making it less dangerous.
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LET’S EAT OUT 
Robert Miller

Wednesday, May 16 at 6:00 p.m.
Hansa Brewery and Restaurant
2701 Lorain Avenue
Cleveland 

Wednesday, June 20 
Information to come 

Wednesday, July 19 
Information to come

ALTAR FLOWERS  

MAY
  6 - Laura English
13 - Carol Rattay
20 - Krystina Schmidt
27 - Joe & Kristine Shepard 

JUNE
  3 - Dave & Patty Petro
10 - Dale & Ria Solloway
17 - Laura English
24 - Krystina Schmidt 

JULY
  1 -
  8 - Laura English
15 - Tom & Nancy †Kelly
22-
29 - Marianne Schmidt

WE’VE MOVED

Keir & Jennifer Kurinsky
Ada & Huck
28411 W. Oviatt Road
Bay Village, OH 44140

REMEMBER OUR SHUT-INS
The congregation is encouraged to send notes 

and cards to our Bethesda shut-ins.

Ron Behl
30218 Chatham Point Drive
Bay Village, OH 44140 

Peggy Meckley
The Renaissance
26376 John Road Apt. 118
Olmsted Falls, OH  44138

Violet Wiersma
Life Care Center
26520 Center Ridge Rd. #203
Westlake, OH 44145 

Rev. Donald Krueger
22701 Lake Rd. Apt. 101B
Rocky River, OH  44116
(440) 356-0599 

Juanita Hisey
% Matt Hisey
4563 Marks Road
Medina, OH 44256 

George & Glenna Foerster
1744 Bassett Road
Westlake, OH  44145

Richard Feagler
Bradley Bay Health Center
605 Bradley Road
Bay Village, OH 44140
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Book Club 

People Of The Book
by Geraldine Brooks
May 16 at 10:00 am
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MUTUAL MINISTRY UPDATE
Doris Toelke

The work of the Mutual Ministry team has been compared to that of tending 
a garden. In the cold, winter months we begin planning for next year’s garden 
- assess our mission and ministry and set goals for the coming year. 
When the warm weather arrives, we till the soil and plant the seeds - make 
sure our successful ministries thrive and carefully help our new 
ministries grow. All the while, we tend to the constant work of weeding, 
thinning and fertilizing the crops - always assessing and tending to our 
ministries to support them and help them flourish. Of course, we enjoy 
the fruits of our labors and celebrate our successful harvests.

The garden that we plant through our ministries at Bethesda requires constant 
work. Most importantly, as a congregation, we do that work together. Everyone 
needs to be involved. Your work as a Bethesda gardener can include 
active participation in ministry and mission, constantly praying that 
God will guide and bless us as we move forward, and nurturing and 
supporting one another as we carry out the work of ministry. 

Affirming and strengthening the mission of our congregation and the ministry 
of our pastor is the primary purpose of the Mutual Ministry team. It has only 
been a year since our new pastor arrived -- we are still in the early stages 
of transition. How are we doing in our ministry together? What are we doing, 
and how well are we doing it together.  What are our strengths and 
weaknesses?

Your Mutual Ministry team consists of Terri Pope, Fred Bower, and Doris 
Toelke.We invite your feedback and believe that open communication about 
expectations, attitudes, and concerns within the congregation will help us 
grow and flourish. Do your part in tending the garden so that we may all 
enjoy the fruits of a beautiful harvest.

Gracious God, open our hearts and minds and help us
discern your will for ministry in our congregation.

Help us to move forward both boldly and gently as we
evaluate our work and support one another.

Fill us with hope and joyful anticipation for the future.
 Amen.
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Massotherapy Ministry
Stress!  Does it Show on YOUR Face?

     Stress! Not only do we have it, but worst of all . . . it shows. It’s plastered on our faces for all the world  to 
see. Those “frown-furrows” between our brows etch our emotions deep into our foreheads and the dreaded 
creases seem to increase with aging. The popularity of botox injections is a testament to just what we will do to 
get rid of our age lines on the face that we show to the world.  

     Emotions like anger or periods of high concentration can create strain wrinkles in your forehead. But also 
contributing to the situation are a few habits which can stress our brow muscles. When we strain to focus our 
eyes, as when we need new glasses, or when we are squinting in bright sunlight, the result is that we tightly 
contract our brow muscles.

     If you’re looking for a more natural solution than botox, keep reading. 
There are two simple self-help techniques that can help smooth out troublesome squinting lines.

     1. Grasp the medial (inside) half of one of your brows between you thumb and index finger of the same hand. 
Compress the tissue. You should be compressing the tissue not pinching.  Be sure you also are compressing 
the muscle under the skin - not just the top surface of the skin. The compression should be enough to produce 
“moderate” discomfort, but definitely NOT PAIN. (If firm pressure is applied with no discomfort, go to step #3.)  

     2. Maintain pressure for at least 20 seconds. As you compress, notice where you feel the discomfort. Is it 
local?  Are there any referred sensations to the eye, brow, or nasal regions? Some sensations could include 
headache, eye pressure, runny nose, muscle twitching, burning, tingling, itching, or eye watering. Tightness of 
our “eyebrow muscles” (corrugator superciliaris) can cause a host of referred symptoms. When 20 seconds is 
up, release pressure and move your grasp laterally (away from midline and toward the ear) by just a thumb’s 
width and repeat the technique. Continue grasping, moving outward, a little at a time, until you reach mid-brow.

     3. Repeat this procedure on the other eyebrow.

     4.  Next, grasp each eyebrow with it’s respective thumb/finger and apply a pincher compression simultaneously 
to both eyebrows. Maintain this compression and add a slight stretch to the tissues, holding this for about 20 
seconds.  You will most likely feel the tension and discomfort begin to fade away as the area “melts”.  This light 
force traction will stretch the fascia and muscles of the mid brow.

     5.  Once the brow area is relaxed, place a thumb on the middle half of each respective brow and press firmly 
against the underlying bone.  Maintaining pressure against the bone, stretch the tissues away from midline.  
Continue to apply tension for 90 to 120 seconds, then slowly release the tissues.

     6.  Repeat these techniques 1-3 times daily until visible changes are apparent.

     As a final note, pay attention to your everyday habits. If you’re squinting because you cannot see clearly, make 
an eye doctor appointment. Tom Kelly would be glad to help you out! When you go outside, be sure to take your 
sunglasses or wear a visor to keep your squinting muscles relaxed. And call me if you could use a massage to 
de-stress your life!  

Blessings in Christ,
Karen Chorba, LMT, Parish Massotherapist

440-779-0221
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BETHESDA YOUTH NEWS

Bay High Baccalaureate 2018

Congratulations to this year’s Seniors! 
May God bless all your future endeavors!

Sunday, June 3, at 3:00 pm,
St. Raphael Parish, 525 Dover Center Rd., 

Bay Village, OH  44140

Scripture of focus: Ephesians 4:1-3
"Lead a life worthy of the calling to which you have been 
called, with all humility and gentleness, with patience, 

bearing with one another in love, making every effort to 
maintain the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace."

God Bless our Graduates!

Ryan Castelli
Avon Lake High School

Jack Gillum
Avon High School

Lee Harms
Bay High School

Alexa Pohlkamp
Bay High School

Jackson Pohllkamp
Bay High School

Rebecca Shepard
Brookside High School

Morgan Strauss
Avon Lake High School

ATTENTION 
GRADUATES

All graduates will be honored in 
a graduation showcase in the 
narthex!  Please bring a photo 
(5 x 7 is best, but any size will 
work), along with a short write 

up of future plans, and any 
special accomplishments you 

would like noted.  These can be 
dropped off at the Christian 
Education office/mailbox.

James Darkow
Miami University

Benjamin Lee
Cleveland State University

Rachel Poretsky
Ohio State University

Grant Visocky
Bowling Green State University

Tim Hughes
Completed graduate school in China
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SUMMER IS COMING!

BCCC’s summer camp is around the corner! Our theme 
is “Wonders of the World”. We will do a lot of science 
experiments, art, cooking, games and charting our insect 
habitats weekly! 

The children will work on weekly community service 
projects and will go on many field trips as well as having 
field trips come to us! This summer will be filled with lots 
of fun and educational activities learning about our world 
and building our self esteem!

We are amazed that we are already full for 2018 summer 
camp as well as the fall for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 We are very excited and honored that we can help so 
many in our community with a safe and fun environment 
for their children. Please check out our Facebook page 
at Bethesda Child Care Center to see all of the fun we 
have at BCCC!

We also met with the Bay Village Swat Team. They 
did a walk through and helped us with how we can 
improve our safety practices for the children in our 
care. 

The major thing the Swat Team emphasized 
was that the doors always be locked 

while children are present. 

Please help us keep the doors locked for the safety 
of our children.

Christa Elias
Bethesda Child Center Director

NOTES FROM OUR NURSE

     High blood pressure (hypertension) is persistently high 
pressure in the arteries. Very often no cause can be found 
but sometimes it occurs because of kidney problems or a 
hormonal disorder.

     In most people hypertension does not cause symptoms. 
There are several factors that can cause the hypertension. 
Obesity, a sedentary life style, stress, smoking, excessive 
amounts of alcohol, and too much sodium in your diet. 
Doctors make the diagnosis by taking your blood pressure 
on two or more occasions.

     To help control a normal bood pressure people are 
encouraged to lose weight, stop smoking and to decrease 
sodium and perhaps fat in their diet. When the above 
treatments don’t work antihypertensive drugs are prescribed.

     It is important to have your blood pressure checked. As 
I said before the symptoms are silent. About 75 million 
Americans are estimated to be hypertensive. High blood 
pressure occurs more often in older people. Changes due 
to aging may contribute to elevated blood pressure. As we 
age arteries stiffen and small arteries can have blockages, 
which may increase blood pressure.

     The first Sunday of most months, I am at Bethesda on 
the Bay to take your blood pressure and answer health 
questions. Very often elevated blood pressure is a silent 
illness that may cause nasty side effects. If a blood pressure 
reading is not taken, you will never know there is a problem.

Joan Appleby



CHURCH COUNCIL UPDATES

I am excited to report on the work of Bethesda’s church council. We are fortunate to have a team 
consisting of our Pastor and 11 members who are dedicated to moving Bethesda forward. At our 
council meeting on April 23 we focused on setting goals for 2018 and beyond. Council members 
submitted ideas for their respective ministries, plus the church as a whole. Pastor Angela led an 
exercise called Asset Mapping for us to think out of the box and look at all the assets the church had, 
and how we could connect them, and utilize them in creative ways for our ministry growth. 

As a Council and as a Congregation, we have a lot of work before us. Some tasks will be straightforward 
and mundane: administrative tasks such as setting up policies and procedures, and evaluating 
membership roles that need to be reviewed from time to time. 

There will also be work that is a bit more labor intensive and challenging. Some work will be to update 
and maintaining the church property. There is work already in progress to better utilize technology and 
improve Bethesda’s digital communication, including partnership with an Eagle Scout candidate who 
is working to retrofit the entire building for wifi. 

In order for the Congregation’s ministry to begin to thrive, the Council is praying about and creating 
action plans to focus our attention in three areas: 1. How does Bethesda become even more relevant 
to the local community? 2. How can relationships be deepened within our faith community through 
the use of fellowship gatherings, and intentional small groups? 3. How can we provide focused group 
spiritual formation opportunities? 

After the Council’s visioning work together in May, the decision was made to spend a month praying 
over our action plans and better define what they mean and create concrete plans for where we felt 
God was leading us. I ask that you join the Council in prayer over the possible action plans, share with 
us any questions or feedback you may have, and do let me or any council member know if you feel 
moved to participate in any way! I hope to provide you with our progress in the next newsletter. 

One of the items the Council has begun to work on is to update Bethesda’s church constitution and 
by-laws. The existing constitution dates back to 1991. The denomination we belong to, ELCA, makes 
regular updates and revisions to its “model” constitution every few years. Bethesda has not kept up 
with the regular changes from ELCA. The Council passed a motion to establish a sub-committee to 
work on adopting the current ELCA model constitution and discern any additional updates needed for 
Bethesda’s constitution and by-laws. Aside from conforming to the ELCA standard, Bethesda will need 
to determine the most affective way to organize and structure our leadership. Mark Richardson, Council 
Vice President, will lead this effort. If you would like to be a part of this sub-committee, please let him, 
me, or Pastor Angela know by May 22. 

Yours in Christ,
Bob Emmerich
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MISSION & OUTREACH 
Michelle Gillum

Outreach continues to support our neighbors in need, both locally and afar. 
The following is a summary of the support given so far this year.

1.) Local Mission: We continue our relationships with Lorain Cooperative Ministry and Redeemer 
Crisis Center. Donations of $1,000 from the Agape funds were sent to each with a letter of 
support for the work they do in our neighboring communities. We have also offered a matching 
donation for one of their fundraising effortsmup to $500. Youth Group members are regular 
volunteers at the monthly Hot Meal at Episcopal Church of the Redeemer in Lorain. We invite 
and encourage the congregation to join them on the third Thursdays of the month. The meal 
begins at 5 pm, and volunteers are always needed. We also donated $500 to Front Door Ministry 
in Lorain. They provide weekly urgent assistance for a very in-need walk-in population. Finally, 
we donated the Bethesda copier to Redeemer Crisis Center for their administrative use when 
we replaced our machine earlier this year. All programs are ever grateful for the ongoing support 
given by Bethesda on the Bay.

2.) Youth Mission: Bethesda’s congregation has demonstrated tremendous support for our 
youth, who will attend the 2018 National Youth gathering. Because of the location of this year’s 
gathering, the price for youth to attend is relatively higher for this trip. As the youth have been 
working very hard as a group to raise the needed funds, the Mission & Outreach committee 
approved their request for $4,000 to support the mission portion of their National Youth Gathering 
in July. We have enough funds to do this now, with the understanding that future Agape funds 
can be requested for the mission portion of the Youth Gathering and may be granted according 
to availability during that year.  

3.) World Mission: The response has been positive to move forward with working together 
with First Lutheran to support and be a part of their Ghana Mission, with the focus of Bethesda’s 
support on the breakfast program. It is our hope that this will be a long-term, ongoing project 
that can sustain and grow with our congregational support. In the upcoming months we will 
share information about the Akrampa school, which First Lutheran has supported for more than 
20 years. An initial gift of $5,000 was given from the Agape funds in an effort to expand their 
morning meals from 3 days to 5 days a week for the rest of this year. These breakfasts are 
provided for approximately 175 children, who, because of the local conditions, only receive one 
small daily meal apart from the breakfast.  

2018 Current Agape Giving:
$900.00 to family of Bethesda member to assist with burial costs

$3,500.00 to RCC, LCM, FDM (local giving)
$4,000.00 to Youth Group (member support/national giving)

$5,000.00 to Ghana Mission (world giving)
$13,400.00 (leaves balance of $50,986.71 from initial 2018 balance)
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

JUNE 11-15, 2018 ~ 9:00-11:30 AM
Preschool-6th grade

This year we will learn about "God's Good Creation"
Our daily themes will be based on God's beautiful creation 

and how we can care for it.   

Each day will incorporate a lesson about World Hunger and a special animal that plays a part in 
the ELCA World Hunger Campaign.  We have lots of fun planned with daily skits, crafts, games, 

snacks, bible stories, and music. This program celebrates the idea that helping children learn 
about hunger, hope, and the work to which God calls us is the world is the key to ending hunger. 

Register by filling out a paper form found in the narthex, 
or online on the church website. 

We look forward to a great week!

Last Day of Sunday School will be May 27th.

VBS is in need of a few volunteers
If you like children, animals, learning, fun, crafts, stories, games, 

and fellowship, we have got a place for 
you at Vacation Bible School!  

Many volunteers are needed to make this week run smoothly.  
If you can volunteer for a few hours or a day or two, or all five days, 
please let Chris know.  We can promise a fun-filled, rewarding week!

Questions or comments about any of the above or want to volunteer?
Chris Webner, 440-537-8322, chris.webner@bethesdaonthebay.org

A heartfelt thank you to all who served Bethesda this school year 
by teaching Sunday School. 

We appreciate all the time, planning, and love for the children that goes in to teaching! 
Thanks to Barb Semroc, Scott and Liza Heinig, Barb Darkow, David Johnson, Amy Hisey, 

Becky Miller, Scott and Allison Pohlkamp, Bill and Lynne Zeidler, Randy Risch, 
David Lorko, Terri Pope, and Pastor Angela. 

Everyone will be welcome back to Sunday School in the fall when we 
kick off a new year of fun and faith formation on September 9th



YOUTH! YOUTH! YOUTH!

80 Day Envelope Challenge is the final fundraiser needed to get the Youth 
Group over the last financial hurdle before they travel to Houston on June 27th. 
 A display is in the narthex with 80 envelopes, numbered 1-80. You are invited 
to chose an envelope corresponding with an amount you would like to donate.  
Example: Envelope #6 would include a $6.00 donation, envelope #62 would 
include a $62.00 donation. Inside the envelope you will find a note from one of 
the youth who will be attending The Gathering. Take the note out and write a 
note back to the youth. Return the envelope to the basket on the side of the 
display with your note to the youth and your donation. We will read these notes 
each day in Houston as a reminder of all the loving supportive people at home 
who made it possible for us to attend, and also as some fun reminders of all our 
loved ones at home. 

Community Meal in Lorain.  For the past year, Bethesda Youth have been 
attending and serving at a Community Meal in Lorain, served the third Thursday 
of the month and sponsored by the Lorain Cooperative Ministry. Everyone is 
invited to join us for this event!  We meet in the church parking lot at 4:30, ride 
to Lorain together, and return to the church parking lot by 7:30.  The workers 
and the diners now look forward to our arrival, and we would love to expand our 
group. Upcoming dates are May 17th, 31st, and June 21st.  Please let Chris 
know if you would like to join on any of these dates.

Thank you to all who have been supporting the fundraising efforts of our Youth 
Group by shopping at Five Below, eating at Danny Boy’s and  Marco’s Pizza, 
ordering spring plants from Dean’s Greenhouse, and buying candy bars. The 
Rock Pile in Avon has an ongoing fundraiser for the Bethesda Youth Group. 
15% of all purchases there come back to the youth when you mention our name 
at check out. Please shop at The Rock Pile for all your spring and summer lawn 
care needs, including mulch, and support the Youth Group! The Rock Pile is 
located at 900 Nagel Road in Avon.  

Currently, we have about $12,000 raised of our goal of $14,500.  We have been 
busy with our monthly Getting Ready Meetings, as well as choosing t-shirts, 
writing a covenant, deciding on items to trade with other youth at The Gathering, 
and going on walks to get ready for long days walking in the Houston heat. Thank 
you for your continued prayers and support!

Questions of comments related to Bethesda Youth
Chris Webner, 440-537-8322 or chris.webner@bethesdaonthebay.org

Bethesda Visitor

Bethesda-on-the-Bay Lutheran Church
28607 Wolf Road, Bay Village, OH 44140 ~ (440) 871-2276 ~ bethesdaonthebay.org



This is Pastor Ben and 
his wife Julie. They 
visited us a couple 
months ago and 
shared about their 
ministry in Ghana and 
their relationship with 
First Lutheran in Lorain.

Pastor Ben is the 
connected to the 
ministry we’re thinking 
about developing an on 
going relationship with. 
Michele talks about it 
in her article.

Making blankets for children in the 
community in need

Pastor Angela and one of our youngest 
members on Easter Sunday.

Youth group with Mrs. Webner at 
a getting ready meeting as they’re 
preparing for the Youth Gathering.

Youth group 
working at the 

bake sale at 
church on a 

Sunday morning

Bethesda 
Photo Gallery


